Rokke, Jon@Waterboards

From: Mike Lyons <cambria8@earthlink.net>
Sent: Wednesday, February 27, 2019 11:14 AM

To: Rokke, Jon@Waterboards

Subject: Proposed update to R3-2014-0050

Dear Mr. Rokke and staff of the Regional Water Quality Control Board,

I thank all of you for your hard work revising the proposed changes to the Order R3-2014-0005, due for consideration at your meeting scheduled for May 9-10, 2019.

Your board's approval of this Order is absolutely crucial to the future of Cambria, its residents, visitors, and economy.....in fact, it's very existence.

Our CCSD has courageously worked towards long term water security in the form of the EWS/SWF, and the community has consistently supported their efforts despite the usual criticism from a vocal minority. At every crucial flex point, Cambrians have strongly supported our CCSD Directors and staff in building and modifying our amazing water recycling plant to ensure having enough safe and potable water to support human life as well as provide for endangered species in particular and the environment here in general.

We MUST plan for climate change and extended periods of drought that are sure to come; to do otherwise would be very irresponsible, and in the case of Cambria, might well be a death sentence.

I ask for your solid vote during the May meetings in support of the changes that have been proposed for brine disposal and monitoring/reports of tests of the product of the EWS/SWF.

We cannot operate this life-assuring facility, *under any circumstances*, without the approval of the Order by the Regional Water Quality Control Board.

Sincerely yours, Mike Lyons 2758 Patterson Place Cambria, CA 93428 t. 805.927.3602

Sent from Mail for Windows 10